
Migration White Paper to appear at
last

According to the press, the government will soon publish its long delayed
Migration White Paper. Mrs Rudd in office never got around to doing this,
though she was lobbied regularly to do so. Apparently government thinks
Eurosceptic opponents of the Withdrawal Agreement will be won round by
proposals for the future on migration. I have no idea why they think so.

Their first problem is we will not be allowed to have our own migration
policy all the time we rest in the unsatisfactory limbo land of so called
Transition. With no guaranteed way out that the UK can use on its own without
EU permission, what is the point of talking about how we might use freedoms
still to be won in negotiation?

Their second problem is the alleged policy itself. Apparently they want to
make it easier for people to come to the UK to take well paid jobs, whilst
coming up with some plan to restrict someone in a low paid job to an eleven
month stay. That would create a revolving door of people coming to take low
paid jobs, whilst increasing problems over housing and access to services to
those who come to work for the least money and are most in need of help from
the state. Why would Brexit voters find that attractive?

It shows a continuing misunderstanding of why many people voted Brexit. We
voted to take back control of our laws, our borders and money, not for any
particular answer on migration. Vote Leave did not campaign on migration,
though answered on it as others did. Highlighting the fact that under
Transition we have not taken back control is unhelpful to the government,
whilst their particular scheme sounds mean without controlling numbers in the
way voters concerned about this issue would like.

This is another badly thought through policy which is irrelevant were the
government to secure its dreadful Withdrawal Agreement.

The great opportunities from leaving
with no Withdrawal sell out

I have often set out the advantages of just leaving next March, here and on
the media. I have just sent a pamphlet making this case off to a possible
publisher.I am urging like minded MPs to help make the case for the WTO exit.

http://www.government-world.com/migration-white-paper-to-appear-at-last/
http://www.government-world.com/migration-white-paper-to-appear-at-last/
http://www.government-world.com/the-great-opportunities-from-leaving-with-no-withdrawal-sell-out/
http://www.government-world.com/the-great-opportunities-from-leaving-with-no-withdrawal-sell-out/


What should primary schools teach?

The Education Secretary has said he wants primary schools to lace their
curriculum teaching children to read and write with more adventure, outdoor
activity and risk.

I invite you today to say what you think about this suggestion.

Are the things he has in mind like climbing trees and watching a sunrise
things for schools, or are they opportunities for families and leisure time?
Do we have to ask the schools to do these things, when children spend far
more time out of school than in it?

The state ensures everyone has an education, and provides a network of local
schools throughout the country to give all have the chance to learn. Almost
all of us agree that a good grounding in the basics at primary is central to
being able to get more out of secondary education, and necessary to be able
to navigate the complexities of adult life.

I saw sunrises, skimmed stones and climbed trees as a boy, but never at
school.

Meeting with Reading Buses

I met the new Chief Executive of Reading Buses today to discuss local
services.

I asked him for more information on how they can assess demand and maximise
fare paying passengers on local routes, discussing service frequency, bus
itineraries and patterns of demand. I also pointed out some of the
difficulties for buses and other road users where routed on narrow country
roads.

He has promised to come back with more information about the current pattern
and some ideas on how to improve.
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The Withdrawal Agreement should be
renamed The Stay in and Pay up
Agreement

The EU does have a sense of humour. The so called Withdrawal Agreement is
designed to keep us in whilst making us pay up. No sensible person could
regard it as being Brexit, and no good negotiator would ever say Yes to a one
sided proposal. Worse still it completely undermines our negotiating strength
for the next prolonged phase, negotiations on the so called Future
Partnership. This is not a deal for the future, and it does not end the
uncertainty. The quickest way to end the uncertainty is to leave without
signing it. Leave voters did not vote Leave in order to subjugate ourselves
to new EU Treaties that we can’t get out of.
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